WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

MINUTES OF 09/07/10 MEETING

Property Owners Meeting

Location: Bob Pustell’s 
Attendees: Ted Roberts, Bob Pustell, Bill Clegg, Barbara Clifford, Nancy Drach, Tom Gill, Glenn Mori, Steve Moore, Peter Lambert
Guests: LD Jeffries, Phyllis Fortier, Kelly Jeffries
Meeting start time: 6:35 pm

Meeting end time: 8:14 pm
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the August 14, 2010 meeting were approved with a minor correction.  

Treasurer’s report

Assessments collected - 
Outstanding accounts – 18500.00, (18 accounts) 4800.00 over 90 days (6 accounts)
Checking balance: - 5,300.00
Savings balance:  -  83,000.00
1 of 3 small claims approached about payment plan.  The board agreed to continue with the small claims process.
Federal and State taxes were filed, no taxes were due. 

Accountant was paid.

The Treasurers report was accepted as presented.

Old Business

Letter to NH Electric Coop – Letter will be written to request trimming around power lines.

Jeffries Letter – 

· Bob visited Glenn’s property and reviewed the open items and noted what had been done about them.
Issues:

1. Laundry hanging out deck – Clothesline installed next to driveway.
2. Hanger Door – wind curtain removed, raw wood above door opening covered over and painted to match building. Glenn states he has no near term plans to install doors in the hangar door opening or the garage door opening of the building.

3.  Extension cord powering hanger – Line buried.
4. General appearance of property – Additional yard work completed.
LD Jeffries requested that a door be added to the Mori Hanger. He feels that the C&R’s support this.  

Bob Pustell commented that Rocky Rockstrom has an unfinished hanger door, and Hugh Picard has a new hanger without a door. 
Ted Roberts commented that he feels the intent was included doors in a “finished” structure. Siding is required, landscaping is required.

Glenn Mori commented on Dan Hayford’s intent, and flexibility in deeds.  He also reviewed his hanger plan, and intends to put a door on when finances permit. He commented on types of hangers in other nearby private aviation communities. Glenn showed pictures of the view of his property from the Jeffries property.
Steve Moore commented that Glenn has had plenty of time to finish the hanger.
Bob Pustell commented that there are two issues. The C&R’s state that properties must be finished in 12 months, and pointed out that Glenn has stated he intends to install a door at some point.

Ted Roberts commented that we need to be consistent with all unfinished properties, but cannot over specify requirements.

Motion: Steve Moore: The board considers that Glenn Mori’s hanger is not completed within accordance with the C&R’s.  Passed – 4 in favor 3 against, Glenn abstained.
After considerable discussion, Bob Pustell as President requested that Glenn abstain from voting on the above motion.  Glenn noted he disagreed with the ruling.
Public input: 

New business: 

Tom Kondrat letter of suggestion – Offer a onetime interest and penalty holiday for any outstanding invoices.  
Bob will send a letter telling Tom that the board will keep his amnesty idea for possible future use.  
Public input:  none

Other Business:

===============================

Aviation Corp Meeting

Location: Bob Pustell’s 
Attendees: Ted Roberts, Bob Pustell, Bill Clegg, Steve Moore, Dave Adams, Barbara Clifford, Nancy Drach, Tom Gill
Guests: 
Meeting start time: 8:20 pm
Meeting end time:   9:15 pm
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the August 11, 2010 meeting were approved, with a minor correction.

Treasurer’s report

Assessments collected 89%
Outstanding accounts: 8200.00 (24 total accounts) 4 from prior year, 3 in small claims court.
Checking balance: 4700.00
Savings balance:    102,000.00
The Treasurers report was accepted as presented.
A discussion was had to modify our bylaws to allow the Corporation to apply liens. This will reduce costs, and improve timing.  Barb will review with Deb Fauver, our lawyer.

Old Business

Runway Testing – Still waiting for rain, for testing.  Steve and Ted proposed opening the full runway for the winter.
Irrigation – no discussion
Motion: Steve Moore: The runway will be fully opened when the lights are moved.  The lights will be moved as soon as possible. Passed.
Public input: none

New business: 
Moving of Lights – Ted Roberts will coordinate.

Tabak property – Runups are pelting house with flying gravel.  A notice will be put on the web site advising pilots to point tail to the east for runups.  A sign will be put up in the communication area.
Tom Kondrat letter of suggestion – Offer a onetime interest and penalty holiday for any outstanding invoices.  

Public input:  none
Aviation Triathlon – September 19th contact Nancy Drach

Other Business:

==============================================
Next meeting will be Wednesday   October 13th; 6:30PM at  Steve Moore’s home
Tom Gill, Secretary
